
Coláiste Chiaráin, Leixlip Community School

Board of Management

Meeting of 19th April 2023

Agreed Report

1. The Board congratulated the Junior Boys’ Football Team as well as their coaches
Mr Byrne and Mr Ruttledge on becoming Dublin Champions. The Board wished
the team every success in their upcoming Leinster campaign.

2. The Board received the following reports:
a. Financial Report
b. Child Protection Oversight Report
c. Anti-Bullying Report
d. Discipline Report

3. The Board received correspondence from the Department of Education regarding
proposed co-location with Leixlip Educate Together National School in the 2023
school year. The Board will engage in further conversations with the Department
in relation to this proposal.

4. The Board commended the History Department on a very positive Subject
Inspection. The Board was especially pleased that the Inspectorate
acknowledged their enthusiasm and subject matter expertise along with the
excellent, respectful interactions between teachers and students.

5. The Board approved the plan for a healthy eating programme in the school and
the provision of a hot food option for students as well as members of the school
team in the 2023-2024 school year.

6. The Board completed the annual review of the Child Safety Statement and Risk
Assessment and approved its communication to the school community.

7. The Board commended the teachers of the school for their innovative approach
to formative reporting in February.

8. The next meeting of the Board will take place on Wednesday 17th May.


